
Item 3 Correspondence – Michelle Baker 

From: Michelle Baker <michellebaker199@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 6, 2022 10:44 AM 
To: Tony Viramontes <Tony.Viramontes@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Fwd: Conduct of Commissioner Chair‐Alyssa Gutierrez‐Equity and Human Relations 
Commission‐Filing a complaint 
 
‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 

Hi Anthony, 
 
Please include this under 22-042HR-I am asking that Alyssa Gutierrez remove 
herself from this item as she has also engaged in social media attacks 
against residents who were expressing their First Amendment free 
speech.  She should recuse herself.  Please print the screen shot when you 
submit. 
Sincerely, 
Michelle Baker   
 
‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ Forwarded message ‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
From: Michelle Baker <michellebaker199@gmail.com> 
Date: Tue, Dec 6, 2022 at 10:02 AM 
Subject: Conduct of Commissioner Chair‐Alyssa Gutierrez‐Equity and Human Relations Commission‐
Filing a complaint 
To: <ANTONIO.VIRAMONTES@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: taylor.anderson@longbeach.gov <taylor.anderson@longbeach.gov>, CityAttorney 
<cityattorney@longbeach.gov>, Suzie Price <Suzie.Price@longbeach.gov> 
 

Good morning Antonio and Ms. Taylor, 
I would like to file a complaint against Alyssa Gutierrez who is the Chair of 
the Equity and Human Relations Commission. Ms. Gutierrez posted a 
response on Social Media a couple of weeks ago that attacked a supporter of 
Suzie Price for Mayor.  I have attached the screenshot but implied that this 
constituent was "racist" and anti labor"  because she supported Ms. 
Price...this is unacceptable coming from the Chair of the Commission and to 
post that, damages that person's reputation and is unwarranted and should 
result in her being censured.  How  can residents be confident that this 
Commission will do the work it should do when the Chair is engaging in 
bullying and name calling people on social media.  When I asked her about it, 
she felt no remorse... 
Please let me know next steps and also, Alyssa should recuse herself from 
the item 22-042HR tomorrow because she is also under investigation.  
Sincerely, 
Michelle Baker 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 


